






Having considered the terms of the Amendment Deed and the advice and

recommendations of the Independent Financial Adviser and taken into account the

principal factors and reasons considered by the Independent Financial Adviser, we are of

the opinion that although the entry into of the Amendment Deed is not conducted in the

ordinary and usual course of business of the Group, the terms of the Amendment Deed are

fair and reasonable and are in the interests of the Company and the Shareholders as a

whole.

Accordingly, we recommend the Independent Shareholders to vote in favour of the

ordinary resolution to be proposed at the EGM to approve the Amendment Deed and the

proposed amendments to the Original Deed of Non-competition thereunder.

Yours faithfully

On behalf of

Independent Board Committee of

E-Star Commercial Management Company Limited

Mr. Guo Zengli Dr. Zhang Jinghua Ms. Wan Hoi Lam

Independent non-executive Directors




